
From: psayeau@b2b2c.ca <psayeau@b2b2c.ca>  
Sent: August 5, 2022 2:56 PM 
To: 'Jackson, Renee' <renee.jackson@pc.ola.org>; REBECCA WILLIAMS (rwilliams@twpec.ca) 
<rwilliams@twpec.ca> 
Cc: PAT SAYEAU (psayeau@b2b2c.ca) <psayeau@b2b2c.ca>; COUNCIL MAIL RECORD 
(councilmail@twpec.ca) <councilmail@twpec.ca> 
Subject: RE: TRI-MUNICIPAL MEETING - Doctor Recruitment 
 
FRIDAY AUGUST 5 / 2022 
 
OFFICE OF MPP STEVE CLARK    
GOOD AFTERNOON RENEE JACKSON  
 
Thank you very much for keeping MPP CLARK aware of the TRI-MUNICIPAL COUNCIL MEETING 
held on Thursday July 28. We understand his busy schedule.  
 
We know that Minister Clark shares our concerns about Doctor Recruitment which was one of 
the items on the Meeting agenda.  
 
Thank you for providing a copy of the letter which MPP Clark sent to the Minister of Health 
following his meeting with the thirteen Mayors after the recent JSC Meeting. That letter was 
shared at the Tri-Municipal meeting so that all councillors would be aware of his support of our 
concerns.  
 
Following below is a short summary of  issues raised following the presentation by Dr. Mathew 
of the Prescott Family Health Team which we would like to share with your office as requested.  
 
1/…ABSENCE OF A BLOOD TEST DRAW CENTER..It appears that Blood tests are now conducted 
by  LIFE LABS at centers operated by their staff. The Prescott Family Health Team would like to 
have such a DRAW CENTER located in Prescott and believe they could find space to 
accommodate. How can we reach-out to Life Labs to request the establishment of such a center 
in Prescott?  
 
2/..TRANSPORTATION to BLOOD TEST CENTER IN BROCKVILLE…issues around transportation of 
seniors and others with no car.  Suggestion  was made to donate a number of free bus passes on 
the RIVER ROUTE BUS SERVICE ..further discussion.  
 
3/..ABSENCE OF BROCKVILLE HOSPITAL RESIDENCY PROGRAM for FAMILY MEDICINE….another 
identified need which could & would provide local training in Family Medicine bringing training 
closer to the area in which they might eventually practice. How can we work with BGH and 
other partners to achieve such a RESIDENCY PROGRAM?   Further discussion. Who is best to 
champion and lead such an effort?  
 
4/..TRI-MUNICIPAL BURSARY to be presented annually to local High School graduate proceeding 
to studies at a Medical School. Further discussion at local council level.  
 
5/…ABSENCE OF ROBUST FINANCIAL RECRUITMENT PACKAGE also identified by Dr. Mathew. 
Further discussion at local councils. Who are our best collaborating partners to assist with 
financing? Who is best suited to lead/champion such an initiative?  
 
Following the presentation by Dr. Mathew and a wide ranging Q & A session it was  
Moved By Mayor Todd  
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Seconded by Councillor Shankar:  That the Tri-Council endorse the creation of a steering 
committee for physician recruitment efforts and to refer discussions back to each Municipal 
Council. ………CARRIED    
 
In conclusion let me report that there was wide-spread support at the meeting for these 
suggestions and all will be further discussed at the local council level but as  you can see there 
are a number of questions centered around leadership and direction.  
 
Please pass this short summary to MPP CLARK.  
 
Thank You 
 
Pat Sayeau, Mayor  TWP EC &  CHAIR 
TRI-MUNICIPAL COUNCIL MEETING 
JUNE 28 / 2022         
 
REBECCA WILLIAMS CLERK TWP EC…. 
Please circulate to other clerks for forward to all members of all Councils  
 
THANK YOU   

From: Jackson, Renee <renee.jackson@pc.ola.org>  
Sent: July 20, 2022 9:43 AM 
To: Pat Sayeau <psayeau@b2b2c.ca> 
Subject: TRI-MUNICIPAL MEETING - Doctor Recruitment 
 
Good Morning Pat, 
 
Thank you for your email.  Unfortunately, Mr. Clark’s schedule will not allow him to 
attend this meeting on the 28th and we will let you know if that changes.  If there is any 
information you would like to share with our office after the meeting, it would be 

appreciated.  Thank you and have a great day 😊 
 

 

Kind regards, 

 
Renée Jackson Scheduler | Constituency Assistant 

Office of Steve Clark, MPP | Leeds-Grenville-Thousand Islands and 
Rideau Lakes 
info@steveclarkmpp.com 
 
Office: 613-342-9522  Fax:  613-342-2501 

Email: renee.jackson@pc.ola.org 
 
Constituency Office: 
101-100 Strowger Blvd. 

Brockville, Ontario K6V 5J9  

 
The contents of this message are privileged and confidential and are intended only for 
the person(s) indicated, and any rights and obligations relating to such confidentiality 

and/or privilege are claimed and not waived.  Any distribution, use or copying of this 
e-mail or the information it contains by other than an intended recipient is 
unauthorized.  If you have received this message in error, do not read, copy or 
communicate the contents of it to anyone.  Please advise us immediately (by return e-
mail, telephone, collect if necessary, or otherwise) and delete the message.  Your 
cooperation is greatly appreciated. 
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From: psayeau@b2b2c.ca <psayeau@b2b2c.ca>  
Sent: July 19, 2022 9:53 PM 
To: Clark, Steve <steve.clark@pc.ola.org> 
Cc: PAT SAYEAU <psayeau@b2b2c.ca>; BRETT TODD <btodd@prescott.ca>; MAYOR 
DOUG MALANKA <doug.malanka@outlook.com> 
Subject: INVITATION TRI-MUNICIPAL MEETING,,..Prescott; Augusta; 
EdwardsburghCardinal  
 
JULY 19 / 2022  
 
Good EVENING …MPP Steve Clark  
 
Mayor Todd, Mayor Malanka & I have just met to review the Agenda for the next Tri-
Municipal Meeting 
 
which will be held in EdwardsburghCardinal Council Chambers at 6:30PM on THURSDAY 
JULY  28. 
 
Under the HEADING Health Care Recruitment,  the Agenda includes a presentation by 
the PRESCOTT FAMILY HEALTH TEAM.   
 
After your meeting with the County Mayors following the recent JOINT SERVICES 
COMMITTEE MEETING we know that  
 
You have a definite interest in Doctor recruitment and other Health Care 
professionals,  therefore as Host Township of the meeting 
 
It is my pleasure to invite you to attend on June 28 and address the meeting on this 
topic if your schedule permits.  
 
We would be pleased to accommodate any last minute changes in your schedule which 
would permit your attendance.  
 
We look forward to your earliest reply.  
 
Yours truly 
 
Pat Sayeau, Mayor 
Township of EdwardsburghCardinal.     
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